

THE PLUMERIA SOCIETY OF SOUTH TEXAS

Jeannie Moragne

Social

6:30 pm

To

7:00 pm.

Meeting

time

tiliic

7:00 pm.

Meeting

room will

open at

6:00 pm.

Our speaker

John Balcar

Grafting

plumerias.

Anyone

interested in

Plumerias is

welcome to

our meeting.

Next meeting Wednesday
October 26, 2005
Garden Senior Center
5325 Greely
Pecan Tree Room

New members:

Wayne and Lynn Jewell

Iris Klaneckey

Peter & Barbara Voss

Peter & Barbara located our club on the PSA web site.

The total number of new members for the year is 20.

Frank Eicholz gave a presentation on Home Remedies for Plants at the May meeting. I understand there was a lot of very good information that everyone enjoyed.

The FREE Gardening Workshop held at the Garden Senior Center on September 10, 2005 was sponsored by the Master Gardeners. Frank Eicholz, John Smolik, Ernest Wood, Iris Klaneckey and Sue Anna Dieterich helped man the table for the Plumeria Society. We had 38 different Plumeria flowers on display.

If you can help with refreshments call me at 853-3782. Frank, Gilma, Sue Anna and Yolanda furnished the refreshments for the May meeting.

JULY PICNIC: There was a lot of excellent food prepared by our members. Thanks to everyone who helped. We had 42 members and guests who attended.

There will be a work day, Saturday, November 12th at 9:00 am to strip the leaves from the Plumeria plants prior to putting them to sleep for the winter.

Frank Eicholz has agreed to be the Chairman for putting the plumerias to sleep in the greenhouse Saturday & Sunday, November 19th & 20th.

Thanks to everyone who has helped with watering the Plumerias at the Botanical Gardens and Nature Center.

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING, held on the first Wednesday of the month before the regular scheduled meeting, is open to members who would like to discuss an issue before the Board, call me @ 853-3782.

PLUMERIA SALE July 30th was a great success. Fred Allon did the TV commercial. Michael Womack wrote the article in the garden section of the newspaper. Mary Jane from the Botanical Gardens had a article in the garden section of the newspaper for four weeks before our sale. With all the advertisement we sold out all the good plants by noon and completely sold out by 3:00 pm. People from out of town who saw the Plumeria Society of America web site and our Chapter, The Plumeria Society of South Texas came to our sale and were ready to buy at 9:00am.

Total sales	\$5795.00
Sellers donated 20% of their sales	771.00
Plants potted by Fred Allen	1635.00
Books	285.00
Membership	20.00
Vendor Checks	(2891.25)
Expense, 5% of sellers sales to mall	(192.75)
Net	\$ 2711.00

The next Plumeria sale will be on Saturday, 9:00am to 3:00pm, July 22, 2006 @ the Garden Senior Center on Greely.

If you can help decorate the party room for the Christmas party on Wednesday, December 7th at 1:30 pm, contact Gilma Gallegos @ 584-0090. The Club will provide the meat as usual and members will bring covered dishes. If you are diabetic bring some desert that you can eat. The Christmas party starts @ 6:45pm.

SUGGESTED SLATE OF OFFICERS TO BE ELECTED: (Nominations from the floor, are welcome). Our officers do most of the planning for our programs, so if you would like to see changes accept the challenge and be a leader in our Plumeria Society.

President:

Vice President:

Treasurer:

Secretary:

Curator:

Frank Eicholz

If you have plumeria blooming please bring them to our meeting. Bring a prospect to our meeting.